
4th February 2009 
 

Public Question Time 
 

1) Mr.Bowden asked when something was going to be done about the derelict raised 
wooden footway; the steel poles often cause a hazard by protruding on the highway; 
Mr.Bowden asked who would be liable if someone was killed? Mrs.Stallard said we 
would contact highways as the bridge is the property of DCC. 
 
2) Mr.Bowden reported that the overflow leat which runs just to the north of Redwoods 
Coach garage has not been cleaned out for years; if it was cleaned out it would help 
alleviate the flooding as it would take some of the water away from the main river. Also, 
the poles of the fence along the highway by this leat are rusted and broken – a child could 
easily fall into the leat. Mrs.Stallard said this would be reported to Highways and the 
Environment Agency. 
 
 


